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The committee met six times during the year, for approximately one and one-half hours each time, and made two reports to the Academic Senate.  A seventh meeting will be held after the filing of this report to handle final academic appeals and choose new officers for the coming 2009-2010 year.

Academic Appeals

A major part of the committee’s activity is to hear appeals by students, who have been suspended or dismissed from NMU, for readmission.  The committees as a whole (during the regular academic year) or designated members (during breaks) hear and consider each appeal.  The totals for the appeals heard in this academic year were:

Summer Break 2008: 

 81 appeals 
31 granted

Fall 2008:  


 16 appeals
  8 granted

Winter Break 2008-2009:
 75 appeals
22 granted

Winter 2009:


   5 appeals
  3 granted

Academic and Admission Policy Considerations
The committee also considered five proposals to academic and admissions policy changes.  The committee’s action on the proposals is listed below.

 #1 Non-degree applicant policy


A small group of students at NMU fall into a category of non-degree seeking students who are either dual-enrolled high school students, community members taking enrichment classes, or employees of local businesses taking course for personal or professional improvement.  A small number of these will transfer these courses to another school at a later time.  One item in the original policy stated that non-degree students would be limited to 16 total NMU credits at which time they would be forced to apply for a degree seeking status.  No advantage to these students could be found and to enforce this policy gained NMU nothing but would require significant resources since it would be a hands on job.  AAPC recommended that this line in the policy be removed.  Subsequent Senate action and acceptance by the Provost has resulted in the policy change being accepted.

#2 Superior Edge Graduation Cord Request


A second request in three years was made by the Center for Student Enrichment to allow a student graduating after the completion of all 4 edges of the Superior Edge program to wear a colored cord during graduation.  Students completing less than 4 of the edges would have their names starred and noted in the graduation bulletin.  The Committee heard comments from the Center for Student Enrichment and asked questions from the members of the office.  After that the Committee discussed the request and the ramifications if this request was to be accepted.  The members of AAPC felt that the Superior Edge Program is a very good program but does not meet the criteria of an academic program and therefore it is not appropriate to give its participants recognition at an academic celebration.  The Committee believes there is ample opportunity to honor the participants of the Superior Edge Program in other venues without including them in the graduation ceremony.  The Committee voted to deny the request.

#3 BA/BS Degree Designations


The Registrar, Kim Rotundo whom is a standing member of AAPC, put forth a request to change the policy for the BA designation.  The only distinction between a BA and a BS degree is that a BA requires one 202 level language course which can be transferred into NMU as long as it is a course offered at NMU.  With the increased number of students studying abroad, it was felt that students who take courses which are accepted by NMU but not offered by NMU were an unfair disadvantage to these students.  The Department Head of Modern Languages supports the policy change.  The Committee voted to change the policy and the Chair has forward the recommendation to Academic Senate for consideration. 
#4 Advanced Placement Credit via Departmental Evaluation


The Registrar, Kim Rotundo whom is a standing member of AAPC, put forth a request to change the advanced placement credit via departmental evaluation by removing the limitation on students who had previously taken or withdrawn from the course.  The recommendation comes in light of a case in which a student was taking a course and after a couple of weeks the instructor recommended that the student drop the course and apply for advanced placement credit based on previous work experience.  The student was denied credit since they dropped the course and the policy for advanced placement credit requires they had not taken or dropped out of the course prior to applying for credit.  The Committee agreed with the recommendation feeling that Departments could police themselves on this issue and that students requesting this type of credit may not know ahead of time they could request life experience credit.  This policy punishes them simply due to their diligence in first taking the required courses.  The Chair of AAPC has forwarded this recommendation to Academic Senate for consideration.

#5 Incomplete Grade Policies


In the context of an academic appeal, a hole in the procedures for the incomplete grade policy was identified.  It is more of an issue of enforcement rather than a specific policy detail.  Many incomplete grades were being submitted but the required paperwork to track the completion of the course after the submission of the ‘I’ grade was not being submitted.  This means that incomplete grades along with the necessary work to complete the requirements of the course could not be track carefully.  The Registrar noted that this has been an ongoing problem especially since going over to online grading.  During the fall of 2008, her office instituted procedures to inform faculty of the ‘I’ policies and then remind them on a regular basis after the submission of the ‘I’ grade to complete the required paperwork in a timely fashion.  In February the Registrar reported a very high rate of completed paperwork and believes the new procedures are having an effect.  The Committee felt that the procedural changes are working and no other action would be needed.  The discussion was dropped by the Committee by vote.

Respectfully submitted,

William Tireman

AAPC Chair 2008-2009
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